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6th October 2015 
 
Dear Professor Gillett 
 
Examination into the Soundness of Ealing Council – Planning for Schools 
Development Plan Document 
 
I would like to thank you for your response to my letter of 7 August 2015.   You may 
have seen that I have referred to ‘stipulations’ and ‘covenants’ in respect of sites S-
EAL4 and S-ACT7 as part of my questions in relation to matters and issues for these 
sites at the forthcoming examination hearings.   
 
I enclose a copy of correspondence I have recently sent to the Council which 
includes some additional questions I have produced following further reflection of the 
evidence before me.  The enclosed letter to the Council is in the public domain as an 
Examination Document, as is this letter.  You should have by now, received 
notification of my main matters, issues and questions for the hearings and 
accompanying guidance notes.  There is no obligation to produce additional hearing 
statements and you can rely on your submissions on the published document and 
main modifications.  However, I would like to set out below those questions which I 
have posed to the Council in advance of the hearings for your consideration, given 
the specific evidence you have submitted. 
 
Ealing Site S-EAL4 
Are the Sales Particulars, in themselves, capable of creating enforceable restrictive 
covenants?  Is there any evidence that the sales or lettings of plots which followed 
the Sales Particular have (or have not) created such covenants? 
 
Does the wording of No.5 refer to a prohibition of any dwelling house being used as a 
school rather than the prohibition of any building being erected for use as a school?  
 
Acton Site – S-ACT7  
What land originally benefitted from the restricted covenants at 11 May 1921?  And in 
turn, who may now benefit from the covenants in that Conveyance?  
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The Land Registry entry states that the covenants “were expressed to be varied”.  
Does that mean they were varied?  If so, does the variation apply to land within or 
outside of the red edge of the boundary of title number AGL149508?  
 
Is it clear what the restrictive covenants at entry 4 on the Charges Register are? 
 
Can I reasonably rely on Title Number AGL149508 issued on 18 April 2006?   
 
As I have reiterated to the Council, I am cautious about extending a development 
plan examination into complex areas of land law.  The forthcoming hearings are not 
akin to a land tribunal or High Court proceedings and as such a proportionate 
approach will be required.  That said, the hearings, as part of examining the 
soundness of the plan (which includes a test of whether or not it will be deliverable), 
will provide an opportunity to all parties to comment on whether or not the ‘covenants’ 
evidence points to the need for alternative sites or amendments to the monitoring 
and review mechanisms, including contingencies should sites not come forward as 
envisaged (see also questions under Matter 2).      
 
I trust these additional points are helpful.   
 
Yours sincerely  
 
David Spencer 
 
Inspector. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


